
From: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday, 18 November 2019 2:08 PM 
To: Helen Hamberger <Helen.Hamberger@ablawyers.com.au>; Chambers - Ross J 
<Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Nigel Ward <Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; stephen.smith@aigroup.com.au; Trevor Clarke 
<tclarke@actu.org.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards 
 
Dear Ms Hamberger, 
 
Justice Ross has considered your request for an extension of time to file submissions in reply, and 
approved it.  
 
Accordingly, interested parties have until no later than 4:00 pm Tuesday 19 November 2019 to file 
submissions in reply. 
 
Thank you, Tahleah. 
 
Tahleah Gillard 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4657 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 

 
From: Helen Hamberger <Helen.Hamberger@ablawyers.com.au>  
Sent: Monday, 18 November 2019 1:16 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Nigel Ward <Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; stephen.smith@aigroup.com.au; Trevor Clarke 
<tclarke@actu.org.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: Re: Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards 
 
Good afternoon Chambers, 

 

Re: Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards 

 

I refer to the above matter and the correspondence issued by the Commission on 13 

November 2019. 

 

In particular I refer to the direction relating to Justice Ross confirming that interested 

parties are invited to file submissions in reply to Ai Group submission filed on Monday 11 

November by no later than 4.00pm Monday 18 November 2019. 
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Unfortunately, ABI/NSWBC’s submission in reply is in the advance stages of being 

completed, however it will not be finalised before 4.00pm today Monday 18 November 

2019. 

 

With this in mind, we respectfully request an extension to file our submissions in reply 

by tomorrow 4.00pm Tuesday 19 November 2019.  

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  

 

Kind regards, 

 

Helen Hamberger 
Associate 
Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors  

 
North Sydney NSW 2060 
Dir: 02 9458 7307 | Fax: +612 9954 5029 | Mob: 0407196970  

Tel: +612 9458 7005 | Web: www.ablawyers.com.au |  LinkedIn 
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